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President George Ammermann, called the July 14, 2011, Guadalupe County Master Gardener (GCMG) Board Meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  Attendees: George Ammermann, Bob Teweles, Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Sandy Foss, Jose Contreras, Carol Calentine,  and Linda Bruno.
Minutes The June 9, 2011, Board minutes were approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report Bob Teweles submitted a written report for the Board for June 2011, which will be attached to the minutes. The GCMG Treasury balance as of June 30, 2011 was $12,011.22. 

Speakers   Doug Biggs was absent due to a family illness. Penny Glawe is the speaker set for the July GCMG Meeting.


Committee Reports

Publicity   Peggy Jones presented 2 possibilities for a display board. After discussion Peggy said she would like to continue looking at options before requesting a Board decision. 
Clara Mae Marcotte continues to respond to 2-3 questions per month from the website. 

Randee Malsten continues to have problems updating the website due to lack of support and response from Texas A & M. She is having problems with updates, incompatible software and no response regarding inquires or requests for assistance from the state webmaster. She reports other county webmasters are having similar problems.  George said he would make some phone calls next week and see if he could find some help. 
Jerilyn Preston has not had time to work on the photo album for the webpage, but is hoping to get to it this month. 

Peggy reports she has done another round of publicity for the upcoming class. 

She said the church had a question on chairs and tables for the class and Jose said he would talk with Elaine McIntyre, but felt this had already been arranged. 

Class 23   Jose reports there are 11 students signed up. He is concerned we are approaching the deadline and he has calculated we need 25 students to make the breakeven point.  This would include the background check, $200 to My Father’s Farm donation and speakers. The cost of books has gone from $45 to $57.  Jose believes we need to consider an increase in tuition next year. He believes there needs to be a discussion with surrounding counties and jointly raise the tuition to stay competitive and cost effective. He also discussed the possibility of reinstating the refund back to the student after certification to incentivize participation and certification.  
Mentoring   Jose says there are enough volunteers for mentoring to pair with each student in the new class. He had a draft of the mentor’s manual which he will share and email to the Board. August 2 is training and assignment time for setting up partnering with students and mentors. The goal of the mentoring class is to help each new student certify. 
Schertz Community Garden   Linda reported 600 pounds of food has been donated to the food bank. 
The first Saturday workday was a success. 

Polly Rupert has volunteered to prune around the extension building. 
A Cub Scout Troop is asking to build a bed from scratch as a learning gardening project.  Linda would like the $250 cost for the project covered by the education funds from the budget.  

She is writing an article for the newsletter on the importance of promoting education as a role of the GCMG.

Nomination Committee   Sandy said it is time to start thinking about the 2012 Board. The Secretary, President Elect and Vice President positions are open next year. Peggy said she will be stepping down from the Publicity Chairmen as well.  Sandy would like the election on the agenda for the July meeting. She is looking for committee members and members to begin thinking about candidates for the positions.  She asked Board members to forward ideas to her. 

New Business   Jose asked for budget funds to pay for a $10 lunch for new students when they meet with their mentors. A motion was made by Linda and seconded by Bob Davis to pay for the student’s lunch.  After discussion the motion was voted on and carried. 
County Fair   Carol Calentine reported a request from a meeting with fair staff to present 2-3 daily presentations on the stage to draw crowds during the fair and not have a booth this year. If GCMG wants a booth we may have to pay for it. After discussion Carol was asked to discuss this with Travis and ask for his input.  It was the feeling of the Board that the presentations would be challenging in the noisy hall with booths and people coming and going. Also there could be problems with the safety of exhibits with no management of the field crops after the judging. 
Bylaws    Board Members had received a copy of the updated by–laws from Linda by email. Except for a clarification on indemnification, i.e., does it cover the entire membership or just past and present Board members, the by-laws are ready to go to the membership. Linda reported she asked two GCMG members who are knowledgeable regarding the bylaws and language arts to review the draft for any issues or corrections before presenting them to the membership and there were only minor grammatical changes. 
Back ground checks   Linda reported the background check will be required every 3 years. Linda is now awaiting information from Travis on whether we are going to go through the extension or 4-H systems for the screening process.  Tracking the renewal will be the responsibility of the Board. Bob Davis suggested a Board member be chosen to oversee this process.  Any reported incidents between screening periods must be reported and a request for a rescreening will be requested. The screening reviews the past 10 years. Travis will be the keeper of the reports. The extension office can run a report listing who needs to be rescreened when their 3 years expiration is coming due.  There is a procedure for appeal if the member feels the results have been reported unfairly. The current background check will become part of the annual renewal process along with hours and dues. 
Policies and Procedures   Linda had sent out drafts by email for review by the Board prior to the meeting.  She proposed that the role of Class Coordinator which presently falls under the Education Committee be changed to a Standing Committee Chairman, The Chairman of the Master Gardener Training.  After discussion the Board agreed to this change. 
There was discussion on the year ending dates for reporting memberships and dues. Due to time constraints it was decided that Linda and George would meet with one or two other members and prepare the draft for review by email to Board members to be voted on at the August Board Meeting. 

New Certifications    Romelia Escamilla, Barbara Gettig and Janice Knobles will be certified at the July meeting. 
Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:37 p.m.

Attachments:
GCMG Treasurer Report of June, 2011.
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